Dear Kindergarten Families,					November 26, 2018
I hope you had a Happy Thanksgiving!
 I have planned a walking field trip to the Stein Haus on December 6th.   It will be great fun.  I have enclosed a lunch menu and the permission form.  Please send a check written to Stein Haus or cash for your meal option by December 3rd.   We will be taking our milk from school with us, so we won’t be ordering drinks.  (This field trip is especially meaningful for Abe because his grandparents own the Stein Haus.) 
In Reading we read the story “Good Morning Digger.”    The students colored the vowel in the middle of CVC words.  Can your son or daughter tell which letters are vowels?  We sang the “Tooty Ta” by Dr. Jean, but we changed the beginning sound to “Pooty Pa”.  The students had fun creating and telling stories during stations.   We are at the end of Unit Two.  The letters on our next tests covers are “Pp, Tt, Aa, and Cc” and the sight words covered from the beginning of the school year are “to, a, like, and, we, see, the, I”.  The students will take Unit Two test on Friday Morning.  
In Religion we talked about Jesus our King and Advent.  The kindergartners wrote in their Thankful Journal.  
In Math we worked on number from 20 to 30.  We played, “Bummer.”  The students had a hard time counting backwards from 20.  Practice counting backwards from 20 in the car.  The students completed Chapter Four test on Friday.  
Report Cards came home Tuesday, November 20th in the blue folders.  
The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions please contact me at (651)437-2644.  
God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke

